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Have an Egg-cellent 
Easter…. 

We are at the end of a short, but very full 

term. It has been absolutely packed. Lots 

of singing, sport, and lots of action in 

both our schools. They have been busy 

places.  

Have a wonderful Easter break with your 

families and friends and I hope that 

there is a little time for you to share a 

chocolate egg or two,  

Please, whilst you are with your families, 

please listen to your children read or 

read to our little ones. The overwhelming 

evidence from research about learning 

and growth is that there simply is 

nothing better then reading! For mental 

health, for learning new things, for 

developing vocabulary, for developing 

resilience and imagination and (the best 

bit) there is nothing better than just 

losing yourself in a story. Please help our 

children learn how wonderful reading is 

and useful it is.  

 

Thank you all and have the best Easter 

break! Let your light shine! 

 

Mark Currell  

 

Magnificent 
Millicent…. 

Here is a lovely story… 

At St Peter’s, our children were 

encouraged to write to their favourite 

author as part of World Book Day this 

term. Millicent decided to write to one of 

her favourite writers, Clara Vulliamy. In 

fact Millicent dressed up on World Book 

Day as the main character from her 

favourite book The Dotty Detective!  

Millicent was absolutely delighted to 

receive a handwritten reply from the 

author herself! What a wonderful 

connection! Millicent’s letter was a 

lovely-praising Clara for her amazing 

story telling and asking for her to come 

and visit our school-apparently our 

“pupils dreams are melting away” and 

we need to be inspired by more books 

and more reading! It was a really playful 

and powerful letter!  

Lets hope that Clara Vulliamy comes to 

our rescue and visits the school with lots 

of books to share!  

 
 



 

  

 
 

Millicent was excited to receive a reply 

from Clara herself and we are excited to 

see if she will visit our school soon! Well 

done Millicent! Fingers crossed for a 

visit!! 

 

 

 
Amazing 
Animation…. 

As part of their computing studies, the 

pupils in year 3 at St Peters have been 

developing their own stop motion 

animations! Theya re incredible and Miss 

Clarke was really proud of their 

collaboration and hard work!  

Well done year 3! 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Safe parking at the 
start and end of the 
day…. 

We are popular schools-with only a few 

spaces for new children in St Peter’s and 

Park. Lots of children means lots of 

parents at drop off and collection. 

Please at all times, park with care for our 

children and families, each other and for 

our local residents. Please take care at 

these congested times as there are a lot 

of people around!  Please park furtehr 

away and walk a short distance to the 

schools to elevate the parking issues 

that can arise when lots of people want 

to get as close as possible.  

Last week it was reported that some 

drivers were driving across pathways and 

up onto pedestrian paths. Please be safe 

at all times. It would be awful to have any 

accidents or injuries due to reckless 

driving or parking.  

We will of course pass on any details of 

those cars/drivers who are driving or 

parking illegally to the police and we are 



 

  

on good terms with our local PCSO who 

is often there to help if needed.  

Thank you for your support and careful 

parking!  

 

 
 

For those about to 
ROCK, we salute 
you….! 

 

Our 'Rocksteady' band members 

performed this week in front of parents 

and friends. They have come such a long 

way and it shows that practice makes 

perfect!  

What a brilliant job they did. Keep 

rocking!!  

 

 
 

 

 

Big Poetry 
Awards….! 
On the tail end of Poetry day this week, 

Harlow from St Andrews, St Peter’s wrote 

this poem and I think it sums up life 

brilliantly. Our school Christian Value this 

term is Forgiveness. 

 

Forgiveness is great  

Don’t spread hate  

Find a place in their heart for love 

I bet it will fit in, just like a glove.  

 

So much truth, simply put by someone 

so young. We could learn a lot from our 

children. 

 

 
 

Northamptonshire 
Education 
Awards….! 
 

Here is some information about the up 

and coming Northants Education 

Awards-in local education terms, these 

are like the Oscars for Northants 

Schools! 

 

As Principal, I am extremely proud of the 

high quality of the people in both our 



 

  

school teams. I know how caring, 

professional and dedicated to our 

children they are. We want to share with 

the rest of the county just what a 

dedicated and passionate community we 

have here at Raunds Park and St Peter's 

and Nene Education Trust. 

 

Therefore, we would like to encourage 

you to join us in celebrating these talents 

by entering your 

school/teachers/staff/colleagues into 

the NEAs this year. If you feel that you 

could spare the time to celebrate 

someone or even the whole school, it 

would mean the world to our staff. This 

may sound cheeky sending it to our 

parents and families, but I don't think 

these awards are known to everyone 

and, well-you don't get if you don't ask. I 

am incredibly proud of our staff, children 

and schools-and i hope you are too! 

 

 

This year’s categories are: 

• Maths Team/Teacher of the Year 

• English Team/Teacher of the Year 

• IT Champion 

• Environmental and Sustainability 

Award 

• SEND School of the Year 

• STEM Award 

• Unsung Hero 

• Equality, Diversity and Inclusion 

Champion 

• School Business Manager of the 

Year 

• Headteacher/Principal of the Year 

• Primary School of the Year 

• Secondary School of the Year 

• Overall School of the Year 

• Lifetime Achievement Award 

 

Nominations close on 23rd August and 

more information can be found 

here: NEA | Proudly presents... 

(allthingsbusiness.co.uk) 

 

Thank you!! 

 

 

 

 

RND24 Totals…. 

Our schools had a blast for Red Nose 

Day this year. Lots did something funny 

for money!  

Our schools joined in wholeheartedly as 

you can see from the previous 

newsletter! Here are the grand totals... 

St Peter’s raised a wonderful £579.41 

with red nose sales, mufti donations and 

the cake sales.  

Park raised a superb £106.10 selling red 

noses and £152.59 for Clothes that 

clash. 

This makes our school’s total… 

£838.10! 

 

 
Spring Clean…. 

Raunds Town Spring Litter Pick 2024 

This year’s Spring Litter Pick will be 

taking place on Saturday 30th March 

2024  

We will be meeting at 10am at Saxon 

Hall.  

Raunds Town Council will supply the 

equipment.  

Please see attached poster and above 

information, if you could share this with 

your students, parents and guardians. If 

this could be included in any 

newsletters/parent mail.  

Thank you,  

 

https://awards.allthingsbusiness.co.uk/nea/
https://awards.allthingsbusiness.co.uk/nea/


 

  

 
 
Help… 

 
 

The Local Committee of Park and St 

Peters (often known as the governors) is 

a small group of people who support the 

schools by going in regularly, talking to 

children and getting to know how the 

schools work and operate. We 

desperately need a couple more people 

to join us? Would you be able to? No 

experience necessary, just an interest 

and willingness to make Park and St 

Peter’s the best schools they can 

possibly be. 

 

If you think you might have a few hours 

every term please drop me an email and 

we can talk a bit more about the role. 

 

Thank you 

Julie Barke  Chair of the Local 

Committee 

JBarke@neneeducationtrust.org.uk 

 

Iron Pit Woods 
Adventure ….! 

This is an exciting opportunity for your 

families! Here is a flyer for Iron Pit Woods 

Adventure. As you will see there are 

activities for the family.  

There is a bit of an extra advantage here 

though… here is a secret code! It gives 

anyone that uses it a 25% discounts  

SCHOOLS25. 

Now that might be interesting to some of 

our families!  

 
 

 

 

mailto:JBarke@neneeducationtrust.org.uk


 

  

Next week’s dates… 
W/B 15.4.24 

 

Monday:  
St Peter’s: Collective worship 

Park:  3.15-4.30 Multi skills club 

Park: 1.15pm Road Safety Talk by local 

PCSO 

Park: 1.40pm-3.15pm Singing Workshop 

in preparation for Raunds Town Annual 

Assembly 

 

 

Tuesday:  
 

Wednesday:  
  

Park:  3.15-4.30 Multi skills club  

Thursday:  
Park: Morning Assembly 
 

Friday:  
Park Values VIP Assembly,  

St Peter’s Swimming for year 5  

St Peter’s: Celebration Collective 

Worship 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance… 
(National average is 94%) 

 

Park  

All students 93.6% 

 

Eagles 90.8% 

Kingfishers 94.5% 

Sparrows 93.1% 

Puffins 92.8% 

Red Kites 95.4% 

Robins 97.4% 

St Peter’s 

All Students 95.3% 

 

St George 96.9% 

St Christopher 88.8% 

St Martha 91.9% 

St Andrew 89.3% 

St Mary 94,6% 

St Cecilia 94.6% 

St David 92.9% 

St Patrick 99.4% 

 



 

  

This week’s 
messages…. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

https://athletic-elite-skills-

session.classforkids.io/ 

https://athletic-elite-skills-session.classforkids.io/
https://athletic-elite-skills-session.classforkids.io/


 

  

 
 
 
 
 


